
V E L O    G R A M M O N T

Bike Hire Agreement / Terms & Conditions

Please be present at VELO GRAMMONT (VG) at least 15 minutes prior to the time of your 
booked session to collect your hire bike. 

⸺

I acknowledge that cycling can be an inherently dangerous activity and I recognise that 
there are risks and hazards specifically associated with this activity, including the 
possibility of injury or even death and loss and damage to myself and my possessions. 

I am aware of the risks and the potential consequences if things go wrong and I have been 
given reasonable opportunity to consider whether or not to participate in the ride. I 
hereby release and forever discharge VELO GRAMMONT (VG) from any and all claims, suits, 
demands, expenses, costs, actions and proceedings of any nature whatsoever, which I, my 
executors or administrators or any other person has or might assert against any of them 
arising from, in relation to, incidental to or by virtue of any injury, loss or damage 
suffered or sustained by me in connection with my participation in the ride. 

I Hereby indemnify and hold harmless, and shall keep indemnified and held harmless, VG, 
its employees, agents, contractors and volunteers from and against all claims, suits, 
demands, expenses, costs, actions and proceedings of any nature whatsoever arising from, 
in relation to or by virtue of: Any injury, loss or damage sustained by me; any injury, 
loss or damage suffered by any other person as a result of any act, omission, neglect or 
default on my part, in connection with my participation in the ride. 

This waiver should be construed as a risk warning and is given as a risk warning in 
accordance with the provisions of the Civil Liability Amendment (Personal Responsibility) 
Act 2002. Bike Riding can be a dangerous recreational activity that can involve risk of 
physical harm. I understand that I must wear an approved cycle helmet at all times I am 
riding the bike and that Australian road rules apply at all times on classified roads, 
unclassified roads and forest roads. I also agree that VG is not responsible for the 
conduct of other people of the conditions of any biking surface. 

I understand by agreeing to the terms of this waiver I’m solely responsible for the care 
and condition of the bike or product whilst it’s in my possession, with any loss or 
damages being incurred at my own cost. This includes damaged items to be replaced at cost, 
and any significant scratches or dents incurring a $75 repair fee.

I agree that I will not race or compete on the rental bikes. I will submit my Australian 
drivers licence (Passport if not possible) and credit card for a security scan when I 
submit my request for the bike hire.


